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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

May 23rd, 2010
Attendance:  57
At 6:00pm Carmela R. welcomed everyone, asked for a quiet time, said the serenity prayer, and read the preamble.
Introduction for first time attendees:  
Gail – GSR Saturday 7:00 pm
Bridget – visitor

Anniversaries:

Bill – 8 months
Secretary’s Report:

Mike – Posted the minutes for March and April, motions were made By Tristin to approve March and April and seconded by Steve.
Treasurer’s Report:

Genevieve –Reports on the prudent reserve, balance in the accounts, and how the budget works. Notes that the corrections budget must be spent down before the “Pink cans” will be used. Motion is made to approve by Les, seconded by Dawn.  Full Amended budget can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.

GSR Reports:
Debbie – 5:15 meditation meeting in Ingleside needs support.

Tim – Lindenhurst picnic in June

Kevin – Fox Lake Social

Old Business:

Carmela – GSR’s Please fill out the change form so GSO will recognize you. She Reminds us that there are three open positions: Alt Literature, Alt CPC, and Alt Corrections. There were no nominations from the floor. Descriptions of the positions are in the handbook and on the website. 
2011 Spring Conference: 

 Alan – Reports in absence that they have picked a theme: “Service: our spiritual barometer”. We approved a budget, added a meditation committee, are working on getting the website up and running, confirming speakers (Gary K., a past delegate from Arizona, and Mary C. from GSO are confirmed so far) and things are picking up pace and coming together. We still need lots of help so if you are interested and able please come out June 13th, at 2:00pm at Serenity House.
New Business:

Carmela tells us that Districts 11,22,28,12 are to receive info from our GSO delegate on the results of the Agenda Items. There are more open positions: Alt Newsletter, Alt Secretary. The Summer Assembly will be June 19th, in Joliet.

Committee Reports:
Directory:

Alan – Sends report: Please have updates to me by June 1st as it will take some time to process all the updates and print, so we should have a new edition for the June district meeting (hopefully). email to me at aswartzenator@gmail.com (on the back of the conscious contact). If my cochair is not present I apologize for the lack of directories at the meeting, if you are in dire need of some you can call me (number is also on back of conscious contact) and I can try to bring some out to your meeting.
Thanks,
Alan

Answering Service:

Bill – reads report on stats:
Total calls:



Meeting Information……………
63
12 Step…………………………..
8
Spanish Meetings……………….
0
Other Districts…………………..
21
Hang Up………….………………  7
Will call back…………………….  3  

Alanon/ NA……………………..
11
Wrong number……………………3
General info………………………
19

Solicitors…………………………..5
Treatment center…………………...0
Treatment:.
Sunday, Sunday, May 23, 2010

District 10

Treatment Facilities Report

We distributed Big Books to WRS Women’s facility in Vernon Hills. 

We will distribute some of the Living Sober books for the Gateway Friday night meeting and also to IOP in Lake Villa if needed.

We are still looking for a female to chair the Saturday 1 pm meeting at WRS.  Format for that meeting is Big Book. This is a good 120-step opportunity.

Thanks to Dawn for ordering the Big Books and Living Sober books.

Respectfully,

Jay Dzik

D10 Treatment Chair

Public Information:
Rick – I have a lot of ideas
Les – We will be providing info on AA at “Libertyville Days” and hopefully other town summerfests.

CPC:

Bop - No report
Grapevine:

Kevin – Will be at the Fox Lake Social.
Literature:
Dawn – Newcomer packets are .80 cents.
Corrections:
5/23/10


May corrections Report:

The Corrections Committee wishes to thank the individuals and groups of the district for their continued support through Pink Can and other donations. The message of Hope in AA could not reach as many without the literature.

Recent stricter security measures no longer allow an inmate to receive a Big Book, Grapevine or other material other than plain paper from any volunteer, (Church Groups as well).

Consequentially, in order to effectively reach the inmates, three Big Books have been placed in each of the jails approximately eighteen pods and will remain there for any inmate to use. Personnel copies of the Big Book may be obtained by inmates through the jail library and they may take it with them when they leave. 

Stocking the pods and library has depleted our supply so we will be purchasing additional material. Purchases are usually made at the Chicago office in person, thus saving the considerable shipping cost.

The jail Program Director Mr. Rick Riddle has requested a meeting of all corrections committee members to a meeting at the jail library on June 14th, 2010 at 7:30 pm. This will bring together members from districts ten, twelve and twenty eight for a meet and greet with the jail staff and be an opportunity to complete an updated “Volunteer information” form.  Copies of the form will be distributed to those unable to attend and they must be submitted before June 30th. Failure to do so may result in being removed from the list.

Members from District twelve and twenty eight are continuing to cover the work release meetings on Tuesday and Thursday evenings while the Monday night meetings usually lack enough people to cover all the pods. 

There is a strong need for women volunteers, as only women can go to the woman’s pods.

Again, thank you for your continued support.

In Service,

Corrections Committee

Newsletter:
No report
Archives:
Kevin – Will be at the Fox lake social
Special Needs:

Special Needs Committee Report 05-23-10
We had no requests for help this month.

A committee meeting will be held in August to bring the members up-to-date on how they can help and to get them motivated.  I brought sign-up sheets for the GSRs to take back to their groups to sign people up for the Special Needs Committee.  If you could bring them back next month, that would be great! 

There are four ways they can help:

#1 Transportation – Can you give someone a ride to a meeting?

#2 Traveling Group – Become part of a group that takes AA meetings to Special Needs members in District 10. 

#3 Phone Reassurance – Call homebound recovering alcoholics.  Share your experience, strength and hope.

#4 Elder Outreach – Contact retirement communities, assisted living facilities, senior independent residences in District 10.

What’s new?  The traveling group and the phone reassurance group.  

I have, also, brought a form to sign up if you need help or you know someone who needs help.  We know there are people in recovery out there that cannot attend meetings and need help.  There may be people out there who broke a leg or recently had surgery who temporarily cannot get to a meeting.  These are the people we can help with our committee.

In faithful service,

Jill G. 

District 10

Special Needs Committee, Chair

Jgrubbs0806@gmail.com
262-697-0236 (Home)

224-399-5225 (Cell)

Events:
Gloria – we will be back at the new facility for the fall breakfast.
Website:  
Carmela announces that Cindy is not presently living in the area due to a family illness. Mark gives an oral report. A question is raised on whether or not to put phone numbers and event updates on the website.
Here are the monthly stats for website:

       #      Page      Total
Page Views     Average
Page Views
Page hints for the month of May
         Home Page      1,040
         Meetingsbyday        572
        Meetingsbycommunity     288
        Newsletter page      25
        Secretary page     22

GSR Contact Committee:

Deenah – GSR Service mentor workshop was a success however was over budget by $9.00 
Officers Reports DCM, 
Carmela – Asks to please fill open positions and keep in mind the elections in September.
Also calls for a vote on skipping the June meeting due to Fathers day and meeting next on July 25th …Approved 

Officers Reports Alt DCM, Matt – Announces he will not be running for DCM.

Close : 7:05pm
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